Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2013
Call to order/Proof of Posting: Call to order/Proof of Posting:    The Board Meeting was called to order by Chairman Fred Wolf at   7:03pm.  Supervisors present were Melody Moore (left at 9:25), Carrie Richard, Dan Behringer and Stan Beuthin. The agenda was posted on October 11, 2013 and published on October 10, 2013. In the absence of the clerk, Carrie Richard took minutes.
Approval of September 16, 2013 meeting minutes
Motion to approve the September 16, 2013 minutes by Moore, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.

Approval of September, 2013 financial report  
For the month of September, actual deposits to the Town Account were $3908.92 (plus .05 interest in the tax account for a total of $3908.97 Disbursements were $28,811.00.  The total cash on hand for both accounts at the end of the month was $222,623.17.  Motion to approve the September financial report by Behringer, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.
Public Input: None

Site plan approval for Fred Hankel, 10354 Curtiss Road  to build a 14X18 screen porch addition.

The Land Plan Commission considered this site plan and found everything in order.  They approved it 5-0.  Motion to approve the site plan for Fred Hankel, 10354 Curtiss Road, to build a 14X18 screen porch addition, by Behringer, second by Moore.   Approved 5-0.
Site plan approval for Chris Henrich, 10295 County Road Y to build/replace two decks 8X16 and 10X15.The Land Plan Commission considered this site plan and found everything in order.  They approved it 5-0. Motion to approve the site plan for Chris Henrich, 10295 County Road Y, to build/replace two decks (8X16 and 10X15) by Moore, second by Beuthin. Approved 5-0.

Northwest Dane update and request for funding:  Northwest Dane is looking for the same amount of funding from the Town as in 2013.  The population of the Town is estimated to be 1090 and in 2013 the Town contributed $4084 to Northwest Dane.  Northwest Dane reported that the number of people older than 60 has decreased in their service area and that they expect to do more independent fundraising as their contribution from Dane County has been cut.  Some ideas to increase Northwest Dane’s visibility for Town residents are to put information on their services in the tax letter and to provide a link to Northwest Dane on the web site.  The clerk, with Melody’s help will see that these things happen.

Set process for site plan approval: There was a motion that the Land Plan Commission to consider this at their next meeting and forward a proposal to the board by Wolf, second by Behringer.  Also the Board would like Olson and Wipperfurth, Wolf and Van Cleve to draft a letter to Dane County Zoning regarding the Town’s support for towns having the option to be responsible for their own zoning.  Both the site plan approval process and the zoning issue should be on the Board agenda next month.

Report/possible action on possibilities for intergovernmental cooperation or other means of supporting recreational opportunities for town residents.  Carrie Richard corresponded with Jeri Springstead (chairman of the Parks and Rec Department for the Village of Mazomanie) several times by e-mail and spoke with her on the phone regarding the Town contributing money to the Village for maintenance/improvement of Village Parks in exchange for Town residents receiving Village resident rates for things like pool passes and rental of community structures/halls.  No agreement is forthcoming but Springstead will bring up the idea with the Village Board.  In the meantime Wolf will get more information on the Wisconsin Heights Booster club and Richard will call the Wi Towns Association and see if allocating money to them (or the Village with earmarks for specific projects) would be legal.
Update on possibility of finding a new location for the transfer site.  
Van Cleve put an ad in the Sickle hoping to get offers from landowners to sell land to the Town for a Transfer Site. (So far, none have been forthcoming). She also set up and appointment to meet with Kevin Connors of Dane County Parks and Rec for 9am on Wednesday October 16 at the town hall to discuss the possibility of using some land in the 7A Farms Park for a transfer site.  Van Cleve also received a quote of between $10-$11 per week per residence ($520/year) for garbage and recycling pick-up from Town and County Sanitation.  Behringer suggested that the Yahara gravel pit might be a possible location for the Transfer site.  Fred will contact them.
Update on Electronic Theater Controls proposal for the purchase of the land the salt shed sits on.

Wolf, Beuthin and Henn met with Cory Evert from ETC on Wednesday October 9th. Evert proposed that ETC buy the house directly to the East of the Town Hall and build a 40’ X 96’ salt shed in exchange for property to the south of the Town Hall.  This would take place within 2-3 years.  The clerk should put this on the agenda next month.

Policy regarding use of the Town Hall:  Wolf suggested the formation of a committee to suggest a policy and forward it to the Board.  Members of the committee are Melody Moore, Stan Beuthin and potentially resident Jayne Behringer. (Moore left the meeting after this discussion).
Joint Fire District Board revised contract:  The contract was included in the attachments. Wolf stated that the contract updated the current service area and increased the amount of money the chief can spend due to increasing costs of supplies/equipment.  Motion to approve the new contract by Beuthin, second by Behringer. Approved 4-0.
Poll on changing the regulation regarding non-conforming mineral extraction sites.  The Dane County Towns Association is undertaking this poll with regards to changing zoning regulation so old non-mineral extraction sites are NOT exempt from current ordinance standards.  They currently ARE exempt.  Motion to support REMOVING exemptions by Beuthin, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
Motion to approve the October disbursements as listed by Behringer, second by Beuthin.  Approved 4-0.
Board Input: Richard attended the Sauk Prairie School Board and local official meeting. Behringer wanted to know about the floating dock and if it had been taken out yet.  Wolf noted that the National Heritage Foundation is managing the process of rezoning the Steve Schmidt property (that will be donated to the Town).  Also, work is progressing on the trail from the Village to the High School.   It will be 1.3 miles.

Confirm next meeting dates: October 21 at 6:30pm Budget work meeting, October 28: 2nd budget work meeting, Board Meeting: November 11, 2013
The meeting was adjourned at 9:52pm.
Minutes taken by Carrie Richard and transcribed by clerk, Maria Van Cleve.
